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New Year, Same Pandemic…. 
The next Club meeting is at Sports 

Cafe at 7 p.m. on 14SEP2021.  
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Club  Mailing  Address: 

 

Archway  Olds  Club 
P.O.  Box  789 
Imperial,  MO  63052 

 
 

Officers 
President    (314-346-2109) 
Gene  Bossaller  4062  Marseille  Drive 

St.  Louis,  MO  63129 

Vice-President    (314-458-3869) 
Bruce  Stocker  492  Bluff  Drive 

St.  Louis,  MO  63137 

Secretary  (847-571-1229) 
Marcie  Ranick  Marcieranick@gmail.com 
   

 

Treasurer  (636-464-1453) 
Don  Oehlert  5836  Runny  Mede  Place 

Imperial,  MO  63052 

Newsletter  Editor (314-282-0195) 
Kevin  Beutelmann 
 

Club  Email:  ArchwayOldsClub@aol.com   
 

Club  Website:  www.archwayoldsclub.org   
 

The  Club  News 
 

CLUB  EVENTS  –  2021  
   
14  SEP Archway  Club  meeting  –  Sports  Cafe 7:00  p.m 

26  SEP MOT All Oldsmobile Show 10:00  a.m 

12  OCT Archway  Club  meeting  –  Sports  Cafe 7:00  p.m 

17  OCT Olds  Club  Picnic – Greensfelder Shelter, 
Creve Couer Co. Park 

10:00  a.m 

30  OCT Trivia Night – St. Charles, MO 7:00  p.m. 

9  NOV Archway  Club  meeting  –  Sports  Cafe 7:00  p.m 

12 DEC Archway  Holiday  Luncheon – Candicci 11:15 a.m. 
 
 

September 2021 President's Message  
  Good day folks, Hope all are doing well. This past week has 
been very hot. Hot enough those who were going to attend the 
Thursday nights Power Tour display at World Wide Raceway 
decided it was better to cancel then go out in the afternoon sun on 
the lots to view the cars and racing. Maybe September the temps 
will come down to a more comfortable settings.  
 
 The club received a thank you note from Claire Moore, Johns 
Palmberger's sister who resides in Safety Harbor Florida. Claire 
wrote, "thank you all for your kindness and caring". I thank you all 
for caring also.  
 
 The 2021 OCA Nationals was a blast. The first of the week was 
very comfortable with normal temperatures later in the week with 
storm's threatening in the afternoons. The Archway Club in the 
past decade competes with the Motor City Rockets membership 
attending the OCA Nationals. This year Motor City Rockets had 34 
members attending and Archway had 39 members attend. But the 
Club of Florida had 44 members attend. A new contender has 
arrived. Herb won best of class with his 1985 Toronado, Larry  
won best of class with his 2003 Aurora 500 and Steve won driver 
participant award with his 1966 98 Convertible "Blue II' and I won 
a 1st place with my 68 Cutlass convertible. Waiting on the judging 
sheet still and I have yet to pay up a bet with Gerald.  
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September 2021 President's Message  (continued) 
INSIDE THE CARVANNA GLASS TOWER OF CARS were awarded separate glass plaques, Mary and Steve 
Wilson with a 65 Starfire convertible, Kelly and Randy Bardle with a 1972 442 W-30 convertible, Caryl and 
Jerry Wilson with a 1970 W-32 Gold coupe, Linda and Dan Breen with a modified 1970 Rallye 350,  Dalene 
and David Delong with a 1970 W-30 coupe, and Marcie and Christina Ranic with a 1967 Cutlass Supreme and 
lastly Caryl and Jerry Wilson received a Special Contribution Award for being such good people as we already 
know. Doc Albers attended and hung out with his old club that was good to be around him again. Thanks to all 
who attended, we had a good week of camaraderie.  
 

 Thank you to the club members who attended the Saturday August 21st Sonny Sterthman Memorial Autofest 
at City Fest. All who attended to be judged won an award. Bob won a 1st place, Don and Ed won a 2nd place 
and Herb and Gene won a 3rd place awards, Gerald displayed his 76 and to be our official photographer. 
Special appearance by Ted. All had a good time in the shade.  
 

 I am asking the membership if we want to donate to the R.E. Olds Transportation Museum in Lansing 
Michigan in John's Palmberger's name. To honor John's memory and dedication to the club I will be asking the 
members to donate to the museum in lieu of our monthly 50/50. The club will match the collected amount. Just 
to remind you all that the R.E, Olds Transportation Museum is a non for profit organization. Please consider 
donating in Johns memory.  
 

  Gerry and Ed has updated a new club roster listing. Please contact Gerry or Ed if you need the 2021 updated 
Archway Club Roster. We will have copies at the next meeting.  **** Thank you Gerry and Ed for your 
continued support.  
 

 Our OCA Club Secretary, and Archway Club Secretary Marcie Ranic  spoke to our members at our last 
meeting of the subjects discussed at the 2021 OCA Board of Directors Meeting. Marcie updated us of the 
actions of this past year and future plans for the near future and beyond. Giving us an idea of OCA club 
savings and ideas coming from our board of directors for now and coming future.  
 THANK YOU MARCIE !   
 

NOTE: NEEDED We need to promote our Saturday October 30th Collector Car Trivia Night. Hand out those 
fliers you have and drum up groups to sign up and attend, We need to fill tables and chairs. Ask for items from 
your local parts place, tire shops or dealerships you patronize. Ask for a donation from your restaurant you 
patronize. We need large theme baskets and silent auction items. We also need you to volunteer that night. 
We need your support with this Trivia Archway Club event. This needs to be successful for the good of our club 
in the future. Time is now for action. Thank you for your continued support.  
 

Once the club membership decides if we want to have tours again we can visit Gallager Collection on Produce 
Row or further out the Ray Skillman Collection in Greenwood Indiana or the Dr. Oldsmobile Museum in 
Robinson, Illinois, or Gateway Bronco in Hamel, Illinois. We are waiting on this virus to subside and these 
collections to comfortably open up again.  
 Till then are you all open for a miniature golf evening with a breaking of the bread afterwards?  Are you open 
for that activity?   
 

 Marcie has been emailing out the updates of the "Kick's on Route 66 Ultra Car Show on Saturday September 
11th. We will have a reserved spot inside the country club grass field to display as the Archway Oldsmobile 
Club. We need to be parked before 11:00 AM and stay parked till 2:00 PM. Have you signed up yet? Look at 
the recent email from the week of August 24th from Marcie's email as directions how to sign up. Thank you for 
considering attending this car event. This is an unusual exotica's car display.  
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Oldsmobile    Internet    
Links 

 

www.oldsmobileclub.org    (OCA    homepage) 
www.archwayoldsclub.org    (our    website) 

www.antiqueolds.org    (Pre-’66    Oldsmobile    
Org.) 
www.hurstolds.com    (Hurst/Olds    Club) 

www.455sx.com    (455    SX    Oldsmobile    Org.) 

www.toronado.org    (Toro    Info.) 

www.classicoldsmobile.com/ 
www.oldsjunction.classicoldsmobile.com 
 

MEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 
8 Carol Walter 
19 Deanna Heselbarth 
22 Mary Kay Carlson 
22 John Bumb 
24 Melva Way 
28 Tom Fortney 
29 Kellie Bardle 

MEMBER  ANNIVERSARIES 
4 Julia & Steve Fortney 
18 Cindy & Bruce Stocker 
25 Mary & Steve Wilson 

 

  

September 2021 President's Message Continued 
from previous page 

 
 

 Sunday September 12th Elliott Cytron has requested our 
presents at the annual Wheels in Motion Children with Cancer 
Charity car display in West Port parking lot. A donation of $20.00 
at the gate.  I will be there, please consider attending this charity 
event.  
 

 September 17th and 18th the 2021 Minnesota Quad States at 
the Double Tree in Minnesota.  
 

 Sunday September 19th Horseless Carriage Club Car Show and 
SWAP Meet at Chesterfield Mall ( former Sears parking lot)  
 

Saturday September 25th Rally Around the Tower Car Show 
located at Mertz Ford Dealership in Millstadt Illinois. Maybe 
afterwards those attending can have a bite at the restaurant 
across the street. Please consider attending this event.  
 

NEXT DAY September 26th the ALL Oldsmobile Fun Show at the 
upper lot of the National Museum of Transportation from 8:00 to 
3:30. This year we will be sharing the lot with The Orphan Car 
Group. Please consider attending this event. 
 

Saturday October 2nd Knights of Columbus Auto Show located at 
Immaculate Conception Church 411 Palmer Road, Columbia, Il. 
In years past we are in competition with the Fords Unlimited 
Club. Please consider attending this event.  
 

Sunday October 17th the annual Archway Club Picnic at the 
Creve Coeur Park at the Greensfelder Pavilion. Same as years 
past. Starts after 10:00 AM. Bring a side dish or desert and your 
favorite beverage and lawn chair. Drive your Oldsmobile's if good 
weather. **** NO Omelet's will be served this year.  
 

Remember Sunday December 12th Archway Oldsmobile 
Christmas Brunch  
 

 Stay Safe Folks 
 Gene  
 
 
 

For  Sales/Wanted 
 

Starting Fresh! 
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August Meeting Minutes 
 

 President Gene Bossaller called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm at the Sports Cafe in Bridgeton on August 10, 
2021. 

 If you haven't already heard, we are trying to contact everyone about the passing of our past President, John 
Palmberger. John was an icon in the club and touched the hearts of many Oldsmobile fans.  He will be sadly 
missed. If you did not receive an email, please give your email address to Marcie Ranick so she can add it to 
the email distribution list. 

 We were happy to see Donna Oehlert tonight, who has been recovering from a medical procedure.  Great to 
see you here! 

 Our Guests at tonight's meeting include Dan Miller's son, Matt, and Dan Breen's grandson, Brody.  Welcome 
Everyone! 

 Randy purchased a 1984 Cutlass S, Blue, 231. Awesome! 

 The meeting minutes from the previous month were approved by the club members after a motion from Shawn 
with a second from Mike Myers. 

OLD BUSINESS 

 We have new windshield cards promoting the club thanks to Herb. Please pick up a new card at the next 
meeting, or call Herb to pick one up. 

 The Club received a Thank You card from Jon Palmberger's sister, Claire Moore from Florida.  Claire thanked 
the club for attending John's wake and funeral. 

 The Oldsmobile Club of America 2021 National Show in Murfreesboro, Tennessee from August 3 to 8, had 
approx. 300 cars registered.  We hope everyone had a good time!  The weather started out cool and 
comfortable, then got warmer as the week went on. Gene gave Jerry a list of our club attendance, and asked 
him to hand out awards like the Olympics.  Sal did this at the banquet. Gene gave Jerry the list not counting 
non-payed members, children, animals or golf carts. 

 The rivalry continues, the Rocket City Olds club had 34 members and placed bronze, the Archway Olds Club 
had 39 members attending and placed silver, and the Olds Club of Florida had 44 attending this year and won 
Gold for the 2021 OCA Nationals. The 3 clubs had a third of the attendance this year. 

 Gene thanked all those who volunteered this year at the registration desk, trailer parking, show car parking 
duties, judging, and any other task during the week.  Thank you also, to Steve Wilson, for helping out Brian 
McArthur with some issues.   

 Congratulations to our show winners this year: Herb Kopff won Best of Class with his 1985 Toronado; Larry 
Sybert won Best of Class with his 2003 Aurora 500, Steve Wilson won the Driver class with his 1966 98 
Convertible Blue 2;Gene Bossaller won a 1st place with a 1968 Cutlass convertible; Carter Cruzen won Youngest Driver 
(just 16!!!), and the Glass Tower Awards were received by Mary and Steve Wilson, with their 
1965 Starfire Convertible, Kellie and Randy Bardle with their 1972 442 W-30 Convertible; 
Caryl and Jerry Wilson with their 1970 W-32 Gold Coupe; Linda and Dan Breen with their 
1970 Modified Rallye 350, Dalene and David DeLong with their 1970 442 W-30 Coupe, and 
Marcie and Christina Ranick, with their 1967 Cutlass Supreme Turnpike Cruiser Convertible. 

NEW BUSINESS 

 Don't forget about the All Oldsmobile Fun Show at the the Museum of Transportation, on Sunday, September 
26, 2021. We will be sharing the upper lot with the Orphan Car Club, and in the afternoon, they will be having 
an Acoustic Stage playing music against the Lindbergh Building. The Wind Nut Food Truck will be there. Fliers 
were passed around and should be distributed to Oldsmobile owners, to invite them to our monthly meetings.  
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 Sunday, October 17, will be the Annual Club Picnic at Greensfelder Shelter in Creve Coeur Park. 

 The 2021 Collector Car Trivia Night is a GO for October 30, 2021. We will need to get Sponsorships, Door 
Prizes, and Silent Auction items for the Trivia Night.  We will also need raffle items and sponsorships to support 
the Honor Flight Program and Animal Welfare locally. Please help to sell tables and find donations for the 
prizes for this important event. We will need all hands on deck for this important event. 

 Candicci's Restaurant has been reserved for our annual Christmas Brunch on Sunday, December 12 at 11:30 
am.   

 Gene suggested some activities for the Club to participate and share a meal together, such as a visit to the Dr. 
Olds Museum, a trip to the "It's Alive Automotive" Car Collection on St. Charles Rock Rd (two buildings full of 
European cars), or other fun trips and suggestions.   

 Also, Gene suggested an overnight club event - a tour to Ray Skillman Collector Cars in Greenwood, Indiana. 

 The Sonny Sterthman Memorial Car Show will be held on Saturday, August 21 at City Fest in O’Fallon City 
Park, O'Fallon, Illinois.  This is an important club event to honor our long-time very active Archway Olds Club 
member Sonny Sterthman. Breakfast will be available in the the park on Saturday morning. Fliers were passed 
around. Sonny was very active in our club and kept us financially whole for decades with his car show events 
and the Party Tyme Kruzers Car Club.  The MayFest Auto Fest was popular for decades. Please consider 
attending this show. 

 On Thursday, August 26, the Hot Rod Power Tour is stopping at World Wide Technology Raceway, displaying 
in the evening.  

 On Sunday, August 29th, come out to see the "Big Boy" #4014 Steam Locomotive entering the St. Louis area.  
Early Monday morning, on August 30, this huge locomotive will leave Jamison and Arsenal Union Pacific 
railway station heading towards Kirkwood, arriving at Washington, MO, then Jefferson City. A good spot to see 
this locomotive is on Greenwood Blvd in Maplewood around 8 am Monday morning.  Google Union Pacific 
Steam Club Tours 2021. 

 The Kicks on Route 66 Randy Gori Memorial Car Show will be held on Saturday, September 11, in 
Edwardsville, Illinois.  The club is officially registered, and will set up camp on the showfield.  We need for those 
attending to register at www.kickson66.org. The show hours are from 11 am to 2 pm. We will send out updates 
from Jeff Kennedy.  Please sign up early so we are given enough room to display as a club.  You can leave at 
any time if you only have half a day.  

 Elliott Cytron approached Gene and asked if the Archway Olds club would be attending the charity car event, 
Wheels in Motion, on Sunday, September 12, at Westport Plaza. This is a great charity for children with cancer.  
Please consider participating. 

 The Quad State Car Show will be held in Bloomington, Minnesota on Sept 17 and 18.  You can access the 
registration on their website, or request from Gene or Marcie. 

 The Save The Tower Car Show in Milstadt will be held on September 25, at Mertz Ford Dealership in Millstadt, 
Ill. Best Sounds DJ Entertainment will be the music this day. We can go next door for a meal together after the 
show. 

 On October 2nd, the Knights of Columbus Auto Show will be held at the Immaculate Conception Church in 
Columbia, Ill. This is a great club activity, and one that we usually win a club participation award! 

 Here are some highlights from the 2021 OCA Nationals General Membership Meeting: 

 

OCA President Sal Barberi welcomed the Membership and thanked everyone for their support.  He thanked Jerry 
and Caryl Wilson for their selfless and continuous dedication to the OCA throughout the years.  

Sal discussed the formation of a new National Committee to plan and organize the OCA National Meets.  The 
Committee will be orchestrating the 2022 Nationals, which has not yet been decided, but will be held at a site where 
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we have successfully held a National Meet in the past. The delay in planning the 2022 Nationals was due to the 
uncertainty that the 2021 Nationals would occur, and the potential for being responsible for 2 hotel/site contracts, 
which the Club could not afford.  

Our OCA Webmaster, Stefan Bartelski, is stepping down.  We will need a new webmaster to help run the OCA 
Website and maintain the YM (Your Membership) program, which powers the website and tracks membership. 

We need more sponsors and advertisers for Journey With Olds, to help offset the cost of printing. 

The OCA will be working to coordinate with the OCA Facebook site moderators, since there are 45,000 Facebook 
members and only 4300 paid OCA members.  Many Facebook members believe that they are OCA members. It is 
also a bad reflection on the Oldsmobile Club of America when negative comments are posted on the Facebook 
page. 

Sal is looking to publish a short video to promote the OCA to potential members, Chambers of Commerce, etc. in 
an effort to boost membership and increase exposure. The video would be geared toward young people, who are 
more likely to watch a presentation rather than read an article. 

The Judging Committee is reviewing and proposing new guidelines and classes to include rewards for driving, and 
more types of cars, including "Donks" and "Low-Riders", etc., to increase interest in the Club. Many of these 
modified Oldsmobiles are expensive restorations, and the OCA would like to welcome these members into the 
shows and events. 

Jeff Walsh, OCA Treasurer, highlighted some of the savings that have been realized this year due to decreases in 
accounting fees, website fees, and insurance costs. Separating National Meet finances from OCA Operating 
finances has produced clarity and the ability to monitor the status of our budget. 

The Board of Directors participate in a Bimonthly Conference call, which is an informal discussion about current 
issues and upcoming trends. Anyone who has a topic that they would like the Board to discuss is welcome to 
contact their Zone Director, Ron Olson, so he can discuss at the conference call. 

Sal acknowledged and thanked our JWO Editor, Shannon Olson, who has received the Golden Quill Award (since 
2014!).  Awesome job! 

Sal also thanked the many volunteers who helped at the Nationals. 

A new proposal for documenting the history and legacy of our OCA members and their Oldsmobiles has been 
presented to the members.  The "Oral History" project is a published book that is created from OCA volunteers who 
are interviewed by the publisher.  Their stories are transcribed into a printed book for sale to the members. Stories 
are also made available to be published in JWO.  

An Election Committee will be named to coordinate the OCA elections for 2022.  Any active member can be 
nominated for an OCA Board position or Zone Director.  Details will be forthcoming in future JWO issues. 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 pm, Dan motioned to adjourn the meeting, Michael 2nd. Meeting adjourned. 

The next meeting will be held on September 14 at the Sports Cafe. See you next month!  Rocket on! 
  
Marcie Ranick 
Secretary, Oldsmobile Club of America 
Secretary, Archway Olds Club 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

NEW BUSINESS 

 
Meeting minutes continued next page
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